TOWN OF ROME, MAINE BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING MINUTES November 22, 2021

Chairm an Paul Anderson called the meeting of the Board of Selectmen to order at 6:00 PM. Selectmen Anderson, DiPietro Jr, and Archer were present. Also present for all or parts of the meeting were, Barbara Brickett, Tam my Lyons, Julie Morrison, Andy Marble, Dr. Andrew Cook, Joan Orr, Sandy Shute, and Josh Stanley

Pledge of Allegiance

Public Comment:

- Dr. Andrew Cook reported on 1st. Park-discussed break even and no debt.
 Possible buyers for 4 lots (19-22) who would be willing to put their own road in. Dr. Cook also will draft letter of withdrawal to use when needed.
- Sandy Shute spoke concerning applying for a Federal Grant not putting the town in any commitment to have to accept if granted.

New Business:

- ullet Adm in Asst consideration -2 names as of date for interview.
- Anderson reported that the Ice rink area in the ball field has been marked off by 4 red flags. Two 40x60 ft. tarps have been purchased. Carroll Bubar is going to see if Hammond will donate lumber.
- A survey of Rome town beach is needed to further the recreation needs of Rome. Paul Anderson will check in to prices and have for next meeting.

A motion was made to spend up to \$1,000.00 from ARPA funds for ice rink by Paul Anderson, and seconded by Kelly Archer and approved 3-0

A motion to approve the minutes with one correction of November 8, 2021 meeting was made by Larry DiPietro Jr. and seconded by Kelly Archer and

approved 3-0 (correction to date of next meeting was needed) correction had been completed

Code Enforcement Officer Andy Marble:

• Marble proposed building permits fees be reviewed.

Tax Collector and Treasurer Report Tam my Lyons:

 Lyons reported we had two \$500.00 checks donations. 1 for Thanksgiving and 1 for Christmas by Edward and Arline Bragdon

A motion was made to accept the two checks by Paul Anderson, and seconded by Larry DiPietro and approved 3-0 and approved 3-0

Other:

- Selectman Archer updated information on the Rabies Clinic that it will be cash only for the vaccination. Rome residents will still be able to use check, card, or cash for licensing their dogs.
- Selectman Anderson reported floor consultant will be at town office on November 29, 2021.

A motion to adjourn was made at 8:09 PM by Larry DiPietro Jr. and seconded by Kelly Archer and approved 3-0

Respectfully yours,

Barbara Brickett

 $S\,e\,le\,c\,t\,m\,\,e\,n\,\,A\,s\,s\,i\,s\,t\,a\,n\,t\,/\,D\,e\,p\,u\,t\,y\,\,C\,l\,e\,r\,k$

selectm enassistant@ rom em aine.com

Next Regularly scheduled Selectmen Meeting will be

Monday December 6, 2021

6:00 PM